Tier II Commissioner Reports

The 2002 Tier II Season witnessed significant expansion as the league grew from six teams to ten (five in each of two divisions).  This included teams from Okotoks, Red Deer, Edmonton (Blues) and Calgary (Chill).  

The league and playoffs were won by the Sherwood Park Titans; however many of the remaining teams were quite competitive as evidenced by the fact that the Okotoks, Red Deer and  Chill teams each made it to the Provincial playoffs.  

The major issue arising from the season was the format of the provincial playoffs.  The format was agreed upon in April, prior to the beginning of the season, yet when it came time to hold the playoffs, a number of teams began lobbying for a revised format.  While the revised format seemed logical, time and space did not permit any changes and the provincials went ahead as agreed to in April 2002. 

Recommendation:

Those involved with the Tier II league, decide the location and format of the 2003 provincials well in advance and ensure that the majority of teams are in agreement.  This would permit the early booking of floor space for a July time frame.

Every effort was made to ensure unnecessary actions were reduced on the playing surface.  A number of suspensions were assessed during the season.  Discipline Committee’s were struck for each incident composed of the Commissioner, the head referee of the RMLL, and one objective member from each of the two divisions.  Suspensions were assessed by consensus based on the RMLL by-laws and regulations.  This process highlighted some flaws with the by-laws and regulations; however, the committees did the best job possible and usually in a timely manner.

Recommendations

A permanent objective Discipline Committee be established to review incidents that require suspensions.  The current by-laws do provide for a discipline committee, but it is made up of members of the current league.

A committee be struck to review the existing by-laws and regulations with an aim to clarifying specific areas, such as, the statement that suspensions cannot be served during tournaments.  It was unclear last year whether post-season play constituted a tournament or should have been considered part of the annual playing season.  

At present three suspensions remain outstanding:

Calgary Chill – Coach Bill Wiesberger – 1 game remaining for Gross Misconduct

Calgary Chill – Sean MacDonald  - 1 game remaining for Match Penalty – Attempt to injure

St. Albert Rams – Dustin Wright – 1 game remaining for Gross Misconduct

All of the above penalties took place during the post season.  Mr. Wiesberger and Mr. Wright each were also assessed a $50.00 fine and they should not be permitted to participate until all fines have been paid even though the suspension may have been served.

This is my last meeting as a member of the RMLL.  After three years in the position, I find my time being taken up by other activities and I am no longer able to provide the level of commitment necessary to perform the duties as the Tier II commissioner.  I would like to thank all members of the Tier II league over the past few years for their strong support and I wish the league and the RMLL continued success in their continuing pursuit of lacrosse excellence within the Province.

Jim Van Horn

Tier II Commissioner.

